

instagram.com/eaachapter75/

Newsletter of Chapter 75

Ouad-Cities of Illinois and Towa. USA

January 2023

THE EXPERIMENTAL AIRCRAFT ASSOCIATION

From the Desk of the President



As I'm composing this month's part of the newsletter, I would like to point out that you might remember the weekend of December 23rd to December 26th. A temperature of -7°F, winds blowing out of the northwest at about 30 MPH, and a wind chill of -25° to -40°F. That's the Midwest for you and by Wed., December 28th it's going to be back up in the 40s. Wild, with opportunity, maybe you'll get to do some flying if you get the snow moved away from the hangar doorit's too cold this weekend to do it.

As we were leaving one of the chapter activities last month, one of the members talking to one of the other members and me that there are changes going on in the chapter! In the next breath, he stated: "The chapter is in good hands." If I remember correctly, he kind of even slapped me on the back, as we headed to our cars. These comments inspire me and make me take a new perspective look towards the up-andcoming events:

> We are trying to include more education into our Young Eagles activities. Then

- coming up in the spring and summer, maybe add a few more Young Eagles events.
- We would like to get involved in the Quad Cities Air Show Air show at the Davenport Municipal Airport on June 24th -25th.
- Also, possibly scheduling some pancake breakfasts around that time and a couple other times this year.

We have new board members, as a couple legacy board members stepped down and essentially retired. I want to thank those who have served in the past and I also want to welcome aboard and thank the new members for stepping up and volunteering. I wish we had a hundred more just like them. The new board members are going to face some budget planning, some other event changes that are facing the chapter.

I see the board addressing and helping to plan these up-and-coming chapter events. Then discussing how to make our budget work and how to maintain or increase our budget. One of the ways to enhance our budget is from donations. Realizing the small amount of funding that we received from membership dues doesn't really cover, we would like to see some new funding be developed. One of those avenues is a John Deere's matching donation program. Now that we're a 501(c)(3), we can participate in John Deere's charitable matching employee program. I wish it was for retirees also, but it's not. It is for employees who can help a nonprofit organization and John Deere will match that! One of the other chapters in the Iowa area has benefited greatly, monetarily from this program. This is just one way we're going to try. We have a new board member, Mary-Ellen Pfieffer who is going

(Continued on page 2)

FAASTeam Safety Seminar - January 12, 6PM

<u>Deere & Company Aviation - 5600 69th Avenue, Milan, Illinois - (click for a Map)</u>

From The Desk of the President

(Continued from page 1)

to help us search for and write some grants that we might qualify for also.

I want to thank those who have already paid their dues for 2023. We are around 100 paid already. We have a new address to mail your dues to as Elizabeth "Liz" Richards, our new treasurer is doing a great job! You will see her address listed below in the renewal membership application on page 16. We've also upped our membership numbers, again! We finished 2022 with 228 paying members. We've signed up some new members that are quality pilots and people; and they seem to be eager to get involved with the chapter, the RV-12iS student-build and the Young Eagles program.

An item of good news is that our Ray Scholarship recipient Keaton Braack, a senior at North Scott High School is progressing nicely in his training. On December 14th, he passed his FAA Ground School Written Test with Revv Aviation in Davenport, IA, and is continuing his flying-along with getting up at 5 o'clock in the morning to be a key member of the local high school swim team. Who says young people aren't motivated in this day and age? Congrats Keaton!

Another area of advancement is the RV-12iS student-build. We are progressing. We have received the last kits that have been on order. The engine kit arrived in December. Most of the Finish kit arrived, and a few items are on back order. I must admit we're not ready to install the engine as we are in the middle of the fuselage build. I'm glad to see new young people that have gotten on board this year and are really dedicated to building this part of the aircraft. We continue to have guests come and tour the facility, and had a great turnout at our December 1st Saturday Coffee & Donuts event! Thank you to everybody that showed up and participated. We went through 6 dozen donuts, Heheh! We're still looking for anybody that's interested in the RV build. There's always room for more.

Looking at our legacy members, I would like to point out that our IMC Coordinator and team has arranged for an FAASTeam Safety Seminar titled, "FAA, Friend or Foe". The seminar is hosted by Deere & Company Aviation & EAA Chapter 75 - IMC Club.

The presenter will be Warren Smith, FAA Safety Team Program Manager, and it will take place at 6:00 p.m. on January 12, 2023 at the Deere & Company Aviation, 5600 69th Avenue Milan, Illinois 61264. You can sign in for wings credit if you get there early enough. I can verify that it helps with your aircraft insurance. It's worth your time and effort to make the seminar. Please see page 13 for a flyer that was created for the event.

Finally, I want to thank Rick and Shari Myers for hosting our Christmas party at their cabin in the woods. It was a beautifully decorated Christmas setting, with plenty of space for everybody and food and refreshments. The weather also cooperated 100%. In addition, 'thank you' to Ron and Pamela Franck and Mindy and Ed Leahy for organizing, cooking, preparing, and delivering the turkey and ham. Also, I even got to see a deer run across the grass over by the pond. These folks are some of the greatest hosts a chapter could ever ask for. Thanks again, Rick and Shari for hosting and preparing the hors d'oeuvres and potatoes.

I also hope to see all of you at the January 7th First Saturday and Coffee event at Ed Leahy's new hangar (I-5), located in the box hangar row at the Davenport Municipal Airport (DVN/KDVN). Note: board members we would like to break away at 10:00 o'clock, meet over to the Revy Aviation conference room.

Board of Directors Meeting Announcement

President Jim Skadal, has called a regular Board of Directors meeting to be held at 10:00 am on Sat., January 7, 2023 at Revv Aviation's Conference Room, Davenport Municipal Airport, 9230 North Harrison Street, Davenport, IA 52806.

January's Chapter Gathering Cancelled

January's chapter gathering that was to be held at 7:00 pm on Saturday, January 14, 2023 at the Deere-Wiman Carriage House in Moline, Illinois has been cancelled.

EAA Celebrates 70 Years in 2023

EAA is celebrating seven decades as an organization in 2023! Take a look back at EAA's growth over the past 70 years and some of the major milestones along the way. Watch Here.

Wittman Regional Airport (WRA) Recent Projects

In October 2022, Wittman Regional Airport (OSH/KOSH) completed projects around the airport.

The first project included a new coat of paint on two rows of the north side t-hangars. Those vintage hangars were still sporting their original paint from the 1970's.

The second project included work being done by Omni Glass & Paint. They replaced two large window panels in the Air Traffic Control Tower cab due to cracking which had diminished the air traffic controllers visibility. Images Courtesy of WRA.



Work is being done to the air traffic control tower.



New paint is being applied to the north side hangars.



Inside look featuring the new large window panel.



Inside look featuring the other new large window panel.



2023 Membership Dues Are Now Being Accepted

Just a reminder to our chapter members that 2023 membership dues are now being accepted. Dues are still \$10.00 for the year. You can pay dues (cash or check) to the **TREASURER** at the address on the application/renewal form or at a chapter function. If your membership information has changed, please update it and send it along with your payment. The application/renewal form and the treasurer's address is located on page 16.

Spectacular Highlights - EAA AirVenture Oshkosh 2022

A collaboration between AirshowStuff and This is Flight brings to us a spectacular one hour recap of the best flying action at EAA AirVenture Oshkosh 2022 in Oshkosh, Wisconsin. Watch Here.

Charles Lindbergh Birthday Celebration Event

Article By - Katrina Pfeiffer, Chapter Member

"Whether outwardly or inwardly, whether in space or time, the farther we penetrate the unknown, the vaster and more marvelous it becomes."

-Charles Lindbergh

Hopefully, we can all agree with this quote. Exploring and learning makes life interesting, and as pilots (or those with an interest in aviation) we all know that aviation fascinates. However, what are we doing to share this knowledge with others? How are we inspiring future generations to get involved? What actions are we taking to share this love of aviation with others?

Now, where do we even start? There are so many possibilities but it all takes time and money. I am working on a project to help kids discover aviation! My name is Katrina Pfeiffer, I am 17 years old, and I love to fly. I am very involved in the community, and the United Way chose me as one of fifty young individuals for a leadership challenge. This leadership challenge is called the caring assignment. They gave us each \$100 to use to better the community for a cause we care about. Being an absolute aviation nerd, I chose flying. I want to use my money to send pilots into schools and libraries to talk about aviation. Then, once the kids are inspired by the pilots, they will be invited to a birthday party for Charles Lindbergh on February 4th. At the party, I am organizing a Young Eagles flight and other aviation-related activities. It will be at Elliot's at the

Quad Cities International Airport; and I am hoping to have tours of the control tower as well. Depending on the number of kids and the weather, we may have to limit the number of the flights. However, there will still be plenty of other things for the kids to do at Elliot Aviation, and they will be welcome to sign up for future flights!

I cannot do this on my own. I need the help of other people who are passionate about aviation. I am going to need pilots for the Young Eagles' flight, volunteers, pilots to go to libraries and schools, and I will also need money to be able to pay for supplies for the activities and to, hopefully, stipend pilots that are going into the schools and libraries. Gas for vehicles is not cheap, and I want to offset that cost for the pilots volunteering their time. I have set up a GoFundMe, and any amount is greatly appreciated! Also, if you would be interested in doing any of the flights/volunteering/going into schools and libraries, let me know! I would love to have any help and support I can get, and I think this will be a great opportunity for the kids.

Don't hesitate to reach out and thank you so much for your consideration!

Katrina Pfeiffer 309-206-0028 kartina.t.pfeiffer@gmail.com

Homebuilders Week – Online Event Starts January 23

Article By - Charlie Becker, EAA Homebuilt Community Manager

EAA will be hosting our third annual Homebuilders Week online learning event for aircraft builders: (www.EAA.org/HomebuildersWeek). It will be five straight days of educational forums covering a broad spectrum of aircraft building topics. It will start on Monday, January 23, 2023, and run until Friday, January 27, 2023. The live online presentations will be open to everyone interested in building their own aircraft. Sessions will start at 11:30 a.m. CST and run until 8:30 p.m. CST daily.

This event is an opportunity for a new person to jump in with both feet and learn a lot about the wonderful world of homebuilding. We will cover areas like getting started successfully and techniques when building with sheet metal, composites, steel, & wood. But it won't be just for the newbie; we are offering in-depth talks on panel planning, engine selection, FAA certification, flight testing, and selling a homebuilt aircraft. There will be something for every builder, whether you are just starting out, knee deep

(Continued on page 5)

Homebuilders Week – Online Event Starts January 23

(Continued from page 4)

in a project, or just received your airworthiness certificate — it is going to be a great learning opportunity.

EAA is working with kit manufacturers, industry experts, and other subject matter experts to provide top-notch material for builders. The sessions will be live & allow time for attendee questions. Recordings will be archived and available to EAA members for review.

EAA Homebuilders Week coincides with the 70th anniversary of the founding of the Experimental Aircraft Association in 1953. Those founding members of EAA lit the fuse on the homebuilt movement that provides affordable access to aircraft ownership and today has spread worldwide.

EAA Homebuilders Week is possible through the generous sponsorships of Scheme Designers, Inc., Van's Aircraft Inc., Dynon, and Aircraft Spruce & Specialty Co.

Visit <u>EAA.org/HomebuildersWeek</u> to review the schedule and sign up for a session.

December's First Saturday Coffee & Donuts Photos

Location - North Scott Transportation Building, Eldridge, IA

Photos By - Liz Richards, Treasurer



The attendees are having a great time.





The attendees are having a nice chat.



PNB Aviation student builders are posing for photos.



PNB Aviation student builders are posing for photos.

Christmas Party *Location - New Liberty, IA*

Location - New Liberty, IA Hosted By - Rick & Shari Meyer

Photos By - John Riedel, Chapter Member



Ron Franck, Nick Anagnos, Amber Welvaert, and Chris Welvaert.



Ron and Pamela Franck.



Jim Smith and Jean.



George Bedeian, Patsy Galley, Cy Galley, and Nick Anagnos.



LaVonne Skadal, Birger Henningsen, Janae Henningsen, Vicki Bedeian, George Bedeian, and Patsy Galley.



Shari Meyer, Steve Boardman, and Marie Story.



Christmas PartyLocation - New Liberty, IA
Hosted By - Rick & Shari Meyer Photos By - John Riedel & Liz Richards



LaVonne Skadal and Beth Riedel.



Susan Boardman, Henry Rahlf, Pam Ehrecke, and Ron Ehrecke.





Jim Smith, Ed Leahy, and Steve Rahlf.



Guests are enjoying a nice meal.



Floyd Taber, Susan Boardman, and Henry Rahlf.

Christmas Party

Location - New Liberty, IA Hosted By - Rick & Shari Meyer

Photos By - Liz Richards, Treasurer, EAA Chapter 75



The hosts Shari and Rick Meyers.

The Landings is seeking articles from members to publish in future issues. We are looking for articles about flights you have taken, aviation events you have attended, tech issues you have solved or builds/repairs you have done that others might be interested in reading about. We would like to make these a regular feature of the newsletter in the future. Please submit articles to:

adam.santic@gmail.com.



Jim Skadal, Marie Story, and Ryan Story.

EAA Chapter 75 - Quad Cities

To promote instrument flying, proficiency and safety.

Dan Murphy

IMC Club Coordinator

Davenport Municipal Airport (KDVN)

Revv Aviation Conference Room 9230 N Harrison St, Davenport, IA 52806

Chapter Meetings: 1st Tuesday of Every Month 6PM 309-752-3887 skyhawk147J@gmail.com http://eaa.org/imcclub

Chapter 75 Flight Instructors

Per a member's request, we will be publishing a listing of EAA Chapter 75 members who are flight instructors willing to help with primary flight instructions, biennial flight reviews (BFR), etc. If you are an EAA Chapter 75 member who is a flight instructor, are willing to assist, and whish to be included in the list, please email the newsletter editor at adam.santic@gmail.com.

			New				Tail		
Name	Phone	Email	Students	CFII	MEI	BFR	Wheel	Airports	Plane
Travis Baldwin	309-781-8896	tmb1998@gmail.com	No	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	DVN, MLI	Owner, FBO
Tim Leinbach	309-781-9585	tlleinbach@gmail.com	Yes	Yes	No	Yes	No	DVN, MLI	Owner, FBO, Club
								IOW, OTM, CID,	
Dan Marine	563-506-4731	strawhillavation@gmail.com	No	Yes	No	Yes		DVN, MUT, MLI	Owner
Tim Toal	309-235-0087	timtoal@mchsi.com	No	Yes	Yes	Yes	Yes	DVN, MLI	Owner
Barry Logan	309-303-0211	manager@marshallcountyairport.com	Yes	No	No	Yes	Yes	C75	Owner, FBO, Club

For Sale: 1989 Viking Dragonfly Mk II N340TD Project \$8,500 (OBO)



Up for sale is a 1989 Viking Dragonfly Mk II project. This experimental canard has a 133.2 TTAF. The original Subaru EA-71 engine was replaced by the builder with a Subaru EA-81 engine at 20.1 hours. The Subaru EA-81 has a Dave Johnson 1.64:1 propeller speed reduction unit with a total of 113.1 hours on it. The propeller that is currently used is a ground adjustable, HPRPM warp drive prop (SER.No.R2800) which has 113.1 hours on it. There are no electrical systems or radios installed. The airplane was last inspected on January 2, 1998 by the builder. The work that needs to be done includes elevators that need to be repaired or replaced and the cooling system which needs to be upgraded and engine tested. This could be a great candidate for electric propulsion. More pictures and questions are quickly available upon request. This aircraft currently has the canard and wings removed for ease of storage. The owner has the original builder's logbook, plans, drawings and newsletters. Asking \$8,500 OBO. Contact John Eagles at 309-721-3694 or jeagles@mchsi.com.





Local Calendar of Events

For many other Aviation Related events, visit the following websites.

EAA Chapter 75 Upcoming Events

EAA Aviation Calendar of Events

AOPA Calendar of Events

FAA Safety Team Calendar of Events

Iowa DOT Office of Aviation Calendar

Wisconsin Fly-Ins and Airshow Event Calendar

Fly-Ins.com Calendar Website

Fun Places to Fly Website

Social Flight Calendar

Midwest Flyer Magazine Calendar

North American Air Show Calendar

Upcoming EAA Webinars

Go to eaa.org/webinars to view the schedule and to register.

System Awareness Jan. 4 at 7 pm CST

Presenter: Mike Busch

The Ford Tri-Motor and EAA's "Tin Goose" Jan. 10 at

7 pm CST

Presenter: Chris Henry and Ben Page

LODA - Letter of Deviation Authority for Flight

Instruction Jan 11 at 7 pm CST Presenter: Prof. H. Paul Shuch

Engine Dehydration: Cheaper Than an Overhaul- Jan.

18 at 7 pm CST

Presenter: Matthew Dock

Send event information on aviation related activities that would be of interest to the newsletter editor at adam.santic@gmail.com. Activities can include: aircraft fly-ins, airshows, conventions, pancake breakfasts, programs, seminars, etc.

Classified Ads

DAR Services: Amateur Built/Light Sport Airworthiness Certification Inspections, Ferry Permits (Certified and Experimental), Replace lost/damaged Airworthiness Certificates (Certified and Experimental). Call Ross Carbiener (A&P) at 309-312-1066.

Hangars Available at the Davenport Municipal Airport. Hosts 78 aircraft t-hangars, 6 box style hangars, and 2 executive aircraft box hangars. Prices range from \$105.00-300.00/month. Contact the Airport Manager Thomas Vesalga at 563-326-7783 or thomas.vesalga@davenportiowa.com for more info.

For Sale: One share in the Four Seven Jays Flying

Club The club plane is an extremely well maintained 180HP 1973 Cessna 172M Skyhawk (N147J) hangared at MLI. IFR equipped. Paint



and interior new in 2003, and the following avionics were installed in 2010: Garmin GMA-340 Audio Panel/ICS/Marker, Garmin GNS-430W WAAS GPS, Garmin GI-106A CDI, Garmin GTX37 Transponder. Installed in 2021 was a Garmin G5 HSI & Garmin G5 AH with a GFC 500 Autopilot. Contact Dan Murphy 309-752-3887, Ron Ehrecke 309-236-9785, or Ralph Stephenson 309-737-6902.

Hangar Space at the Whiteside County Airport

The airport currently has no hangar space available at the moment. Call Darin Heffelfinger at 815-626-3750 or visit the website for more information.

Wampus Cats Flying Club Shares for Sale

This is a 1978 Cessna 152 that belongs to the Wampus Cats Flying Club and has been located at the Davenport Municipal Airport since it was new. This aircraft receives regular maintenance & has less

than 6000 airframe hours and approximately 1000 hours remaining on the last overhaul. It has been used mainly for short



distance recreational flights but can also be used on long cross-country flights. The aircraft is scheduled via an online scheduler and has very good availability. Nowhere else can you fly so economically with dues at \$45.00/month and at a rate of \$55.00/wet. Contact Bernie Nitz at bernien@visioncrest.com. or 563-508-8200.

Hangar Space at the Clinton Municipal Airport

Hangar space is available at the Clinton Municipal Airport in either an individual t-hangar or in one of the community hangars. All hangars have electric bifold doors, and hard floors. T-Hangars are rented through the City of Clinton and rental rates vary from \$95 to \$156/month depending on the size of the hangar. For information on availability please contact Marlana Nass, the airport manager at 563-242-3292, or at clintonairport@gmtel.net.

Hangar Space at the Gen-Airpark

Hangar space is available at the Gen-Airpark (3G8). Our Sport Aviation airport, with its nice grass runway, is particularly well suited for your vintage, homebuilt, or tailwheel aircraft. Oh yes, we also have store bought tricycle gear for folks who enjoy the easy going "country" airport! Contact Kent Johnson at 309-912-0437 or airport3g8@gmail.com.

To place an ad: Submit requests for aviation related For Sale or Want Ads to the newsletter editor at <u>adam.santic@gmail.com.</u> Ads are free to EAA Chapter 75 members. Ads from nonmembers are \$10.00 per ad. Ads will run / rerun at the editor's discretion.



PNB Aviation Club (Pleasant Valley, North Scott, Bettendorf)

Students are building a two passenger airplane!

(Under the guidance of EAA Chapter 75 mentors)

Feel free to stop in during a build session:



Mondays 6pm-8:30pm Thursdays 6pm-8:30pm Saturdays 8am-11am

At the North Scott Bus Barn 120 N. Scott Park Rd. Eldridge, IA

PNB Aviation Club





EAA CHAPTER 75 – QUAD CITIES

1ST SATURDAY COFFEE AND DONUTS MEMBERS AND NON-MEMBERS ALL ARE INVITED – BRING THE FAMILY

FREE COFFEE & DONUTS WITH SOME GOOD HANGAR TALK
DAVENPORT MUNICIPAL AIRPORT (KDVN)

Saturday, January 7, 2023 8:30 – 11:00 AM (RAIN OR SHINE)

Hosted this Month by: Ed Leahy



DRIVING OR FLYING — WE HOPE TO SEE ALL

This month we hope to see everyone at our 1st Saturday of the month coffee & donuts hosted by Ed Leahy. Come and see Jim Smith's 1990 Stolp Starduster Too SA300 and Ed's Airbike project and his 1958 Piper PA-22-160 Tri-Pacer and for some good hangar talk.

FLYING: Fly to the Davenport Municipal Airport. When taxing, use Taxiway B to the Box Style Hangars and park on the taxiway.

DRIVING: Drive to the Davenport Municipal Airport. We will be meeting at Ed Leahy's hangar. He is located at the Box Style Hangars (I-5). Call Ed Leahy at 563-275-8935 for access if the gate is closed.

FAA Safety Team – FAASTeam Safety Seminar FAA, Friend or Foe?



Hosted By: Deere & Company Aviation and EAA Chapter 75 - IMC Club

Presentation By: Warren Smith, FAA Safety Team Program Manager

Date: Thursday, January 12, 2023

Time: 6:00 PM

Location: Deere & Company Aviation, 5600 69th Ave., Milan, IL. 61264

Parking: Park in the circle drive parking spaces or the bigger main lot

Registration Information: Click here to register online

Come early and sign in for WINGS credit



Step 1

Attend your briefing!

In this briefing, you will hear from one of our experienced pilots:

- their experiences as a pilot
- give you the amazing history of flight!
- how aircraft stays in the air
- possible career options
- how flying can be affordable and reachable for all!!

Briefings will be held at schools and libraries across the Quad Cities.

Do you dream???

I believe I can fly
I believe I can touch the sky
I think about it every night and day
Spread my wings and fly away

Step 2

You're invited

Date: February 4, 2023 Location: Elliott Aviation Required: Parent or guardian

We will be hosting a birthday party for Charles Lindbergh!!! Charles Lindbergh was the first person to cross the Atlantic. Come celebrate with fun activities, a tour of the control tour at QC International Airport, food, and a limited number of Young Eagle flights that day (parents/guardians have to be there to sign the permission slips.) This is a family event!

For questions, or more information, please contact Katrina Pfeiffer at 309-206-0028, or katrina.t.pfeiffer@gmail.com



Chapter 75 Merchandise Now Available

As mentioned at chapter meetings, the baseball caps are now available with the EAA Chapter 75 logo. The caps are of a nice quality as the logo is embroidered. The caps are available for purchase for \$10.00 each and can be delivered personally to you at the next chapter function. We have lots of caps in stock. If you want the hat shipped to you, that can be done for \$17.00. Please mail a \$17.00 check to Marty Santic, 3920 E. 59th St., Davenport, Iowa 52807. If you would like a cap delivered, please send an e-mail to: marty.santic@gmail.com.

Chapter Websites

.....

https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa75/ Chapter: Facebook: https://facebook.com/EAA75/ Instagram: https://instagram.com/eaachapter75/



Baseball Cap in Light Khaki

EAA CHAPTER 75 OFFICERS

(Effective January 2023) President Jim Skadal yamahaman7187@aol.com 563-320-6896 Vice President Rily Grunwald rily128@aim.com 563-271-5380 Secretary Greg Stopyra secretary.eaa75@gmail.com 563-396-4341 Liz Richards Treasurer elizabeth.richards@north-scott.k12.ia.us 309-236-9785

Board of Directors

Marry-Ellen Pfeiffer mary.ellen.pfeiffer@gmail.com 309-912-3079 **Adam Santic** adam.santic@gmail.com 563-940-1765 **Marty Santic** marty.santic@gmail.com 563-340-9919 **Chris Welvaert** hcjeep@hotmail.com 937-620-1119

Flight Advisors

Warren Brecheisen	
n146wb@cfu.net	319-415-2063
Bernie Nitz	
bernien@visioncrest.com	563-508-8200
Kyle Voltz	
kvoltz21@gmail.com	309-945-5188

Technical Counselors

i ceninear counsciors			
Mark Bauer			
markjos.bauer@gmail.com	309-441-5488		
Dion Carr			
7bcmpilot@gmail.com	815-535-3501		
Terry Crouch			
Q1terrymdt@aol.com	563-359-4127		
Cy Galley			
galleycy@gmail.com	309-738-0522		

Tom Henry	
tomhenry3@aol.com	402-417-8558
Matt Jern	
matthewjern@gmail.com	319-930-2816
Paul Kirik	
pjkirik@mchsi.com	309-781-0002
Bernie Nitz	
bernien@visioncrest.com	563-508-8200
Jim Smith	
387js@mchsi.com	563-340-5131
Ron White	
rcwhite691@gmail.com	319-210-6301
~ 2	

Emergency Aircraft Repair Chairman Bernie Nitz 563-508-8200 bernien@visioncrest.com

Tool Committee

Ron Franck, Tool Chairman & Librarian			
ronaldfranck1@gmail.com	309-937-2751		
John Bruesch			
bruesch@mchsi.com	708-341-7083		
Ron Ehrecke			
ehrecke@sbcglobal.net	309-236-9785		
Cy Galley			
galleycy@gmail.com	309-738-0522		
Bernie Nitz			
bernien@visioncrest.com	563-508-8200		
Tom Shelton			
tshelton72@gmail.com	563-468-9039		
Jim Smith			
387js@mchsi.com	563-340-5131		

Tool Loan Officers

John Bruesch	
bruesch@mchsi.com	708-341-7083
Ed Leahy	
me24nas@mchsi.com	563-275-8935
Marty Santic	
marty.santic@gmail.com	563-340-9919

Jim Skadal yamahaman7187@aol.com 563-320-6896 Jim Smith 387js@mchsi.com 563-340-5131

Coordinators & Advisors Ray Scholarship Coordinator Nick Anagnos nickflys2@yahoo.com 563-650-5592

IMC Club Coordinator Dan Murphy skyhawk147j@gmail.com 309-752-3887

Young Eagles Coordinator Bob Thomas rbettendorf@aol.com 563-343-1825

Young Eagles Coordinator Bob Weil pilotbob97@hotmail.com 563-650-7068

Air Academy Advisor Jim Skadal yamahaman 7187@aol.com 563-320-6896

Program Coordinator Vacant **OPEN Position - Need a Volunteer!**

Editors

Website Editor Adam Santic 563-940-1765 adam.santic@gmail.com

Newsletter Editor-In-Chief Adam Santic adam.santic@gmail.com 563-940-1765

Newsletter Co-Editor Marty Santic marty.santic@gmail.com 563-340-9919



We would like to make you aware that as always, in past, present, and future, any communications issued by Experimental Aircraft Association, Chapter 75, regardless of the form, format, and/or media used, which includes, but is not limited to: The Landings, audio/video recordings are presented only in the light of a clearing house of ideas, opinions, and personal experience accounts. Anyone using ideas, opinions, information, etc. does so at their own discretion and risk. Therefore, no responsibility or liability is expressed, or implied, and you are without recourse to anyone. Any event announced and/or listed herein is done so as a matter of information only and does not constitute approval, sponsorship, involvement, control or direction of any event, including EAA AirVenture Oshkosh. Bottom line, we are responsible for nothing. Please read, listen, enjoy, and be careful out there.





Always Remember...... Time Spent Flying is NOT Subtracted from Your Lifespan! - Dave Higdon, Jr.

Chapter Websites

chapters.eaa.org/eaa75 facebook.com/EAA75/ instagram.com/eaachapter75/

QUAD CITIES CHAPTER 75 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION/RENEWAL FORM

New Member ☐ Renewal ☐ Info Change ☐	Name: Copilot (spouse, frien Address:	id, other):	
Membership dues for EAA Quad Cities Chapter 75 are \$10/year. Make checks payable to EAA Chapter 75 Mail application/renewal to: Elizabeth Richards, Treasurer EAA Chapter 75 205 Shawnee Ct. Eldridge, IA 52748	Phone (Home): (Cell): Email Address: EAA#: Pilot/A&P Ratings: _ Occupation:	Zip:	
National EAA offices: Experimental Aircraft Association EAA Aviation Center PO Box 3086 Oshkosh, WI 54903-3086 https://www.eaa.org/eaa National EAA Membership: 1-800-JOIN-EAA (564-6322) Phone (920) 426-4800 Fax: (920) 426-6761 http://www.eaa.org/membership	☐ Tool Committee ☐ Repair Barn ☐ Hospitality What are You Building	☐ Tech Advisor ☐ Young Eagles ☐ Board Member	☐ Flight Advisor ☐ Social/Flying ☐ Newsletter